

Tennessee Division

February 14, 2018

404 BNA Drive, Suite 508 Nashville, Tennessee 37217 Phone (615) 781-5770

> In Reply Refer To: HFO-TN

Mr. Steve Allen
Director of Strategic Transportation Investments
Tennessee Department of Transportation
James K. Polk Building, Suite 1000
Nashville, TN 37243-0349

Subject: Interchange Access Request for Interstate 65 at Buckner Road Extension, Williamson County

Dear Mr. Allen:

The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) has received the Tennessee Department of Transportation's (TDOT) Interchange Access Request (IAR) for the proposed modification of Interstate 65 at the proposed Buckner Road Extension, in Williamson County. After reviewing the request in accordance with FHWA's Policy on Access to the Interstate System, the Division has determined the alternative presented in your submittal is both engineering and operationally acceptable. Therefore, the alternative as presented, is conceptually approved and may now proceed into the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) phase for environmental review and analysis. If significant engineering and operational changes occur during the course of the NEPA process, then further review will be warranted by FHWA.

To receive approval to proceed with Final Design, TDOT will need to notify FHWA once the NEPA process is complete, that the design studied and approved in the NEPA document is consistent with the recommended alternative from the IAR, and the project is in the current TIP/STIP and LRTP.

If you or your staff needs additional assistance, please contact Thor Steffen at 615-781-5763.

Sincerely,

Gerald Varney, P.E.

Field Operations Team Leader

cc: Ms. Pamela Kordenbrock, Division Administrator, FHWA Tennessee Division

Ms. Sabrina David, Assistant Division Administrator, FHWA Tennessee Division

Ms. Theresa Claxton, Planning & Program Mgmt. Team Leader, FHWA Tennessee Division

Ms. Pam Heimsness, Safety & Traffic Operations Team Leader, FHWA Tennessee Division

Mr. Paul Sharp, Technical Programs Team Leader, FHWA Tennessee Division

- Mr. Paul Degges, Deputy Commissioner/Chief Engineer, TDOT
- Mr. Toks Omishakin, Deputy Commissioner/Chief of Environment and Planning, TDOT
- Mr. Jeff Jones, Assistant Chief Engineer of Design, TDOT
- Ms. Susannah Kniazewycz, Director of Environmental Division, TDOT
- Ms. Jennifer Lloyd, Director of Roadway Design, TDOT
- Mr. Jim Waters, Assistant Director of Strategic Transportation Investments, TDOT
- Mr. Shane Hester, Region 3 Director of Project Development, TDOT
- Mr. Shaun Armstrong, Transportation Manager 1, Strategic Transportation Investments, TDOT